Carnegie Mellon

Department of Physics Carnegie Mellon University Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania 15213-38 (412) 268-9740

September 9, 2005

Dr.Robin Staffin
Associate Director
Office of High Energy Physics
U. S. Department of Energy
HEP SC22
19901 Germantown Road
Germantown, MD 20874

Dr. Michael Turner Assistant Director, National Science Foundation Directorate for Mathematical and Physical Sciences 4201 Wilson Boulevard Arlington, VA 22230

Dr. Dennis Kovar Associate Director Office of Science for Nuclear Physics U. S. Department of Energy 19901 Germantown Road Germantown, MD 20874

Dear Robin, Michael and Dennis,

I am writing on behalf of HEPAP to forward to you the first report from the Neutrino Scientific Assessment Group (NuSAG). A joint subpanel of HEPAP and NSAC. NuSAG is co-chaired by Eugene Beier and Peter Meyers. The report contains an excellent general primer on neutrino physics and the key science questions that we aim to answer. It contains recommendations specifically on experiments on a United States Program in Neutrino-less Double Beta Decay. Both HEPAP and NSAC have approved this report.

Sincerely,